

December 29, 2015

TLS Community:

An Interim Truck Tag Policy has been drafted by the Office of the BC Container Trucking Commissioner, and will come into effect on Monday, January 4th 2016. TLS licence holders may now apply for additional truck tags in exceptional circumstances, as described in the attached Policy. Applications will only be considered for TLS licence holders that are in compliance with the minimum rates and remuneration outlined in the *Container Trucking Act* and *Regulation* and can demonstrate that retroactive pay has been issued to drivers.

Sincerely,

Corinn Bell

Acting Commissioner

Vince Ready

Acting Deputy Commissioner